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Superintendent’s Letter to the LPS Community 

 
Dear LPS Community, 

 

We are halfway through our first full week of school and we are beginning to get into a groove.  Routines are 

being established, new processes are being learned, and students are engaging in their learning as cohorts.  

Many thanks to all of our parents who have provided our teachers and administrators with positive feedback 

and shared your children’s reflections on their first days of school.  It is great to hear from you! 

 

Here are some of the comments I received: 

Thank you to the teachers, staff, administration and school board for being able to make this happen. The kids 

faces smiling at the bus stop and getting back to the teachers, friends, and staff is a great first accomplishment 

and takes great planning and preparation to make it go smoothly. Kids are being given a look at what their 

days look like, getting back to the structure of education which is most needed for their development. My son 

even mentioned yesterday that wearing a mask all day was not a problem and while he was working on a 

writing project he completely forgot he had it on until he put his hand to his head to think on the next words 

he wanted to write. Of course no real recess is a bummer but he also stated it is an okay thing to have to give 

up so they can be back in person. 

 
So as a parent to the school and community we thank you for making this happen and overcoming our fears to 
put this in place safely with the necessary precautions. It a necessary step for our community and our nation as 
a whole to keep pushing ahead safely and responsibly and not keep living in fear. 
 
Kudos to you and your entire TEAM! My boys – one virtual and one in person – CAME HOME SMILING FROM 
EAR TO EAR. 
 
I wanted to quickly say thank you for a wonderful first day of school!  
 
It was clear how much work was put into making this school year happen in-person - and so wonderful to see 
the enthusiasm the 5th grade teacher brought to the incoming middle schoolers :) 
 
Thank you for all your hard/smart work! 
 

I am sending this to you as a parent and a teacher.  I have to tell you that getting ready for the first day of 

school was like being on a roller coaster ride.  I laughed and cried along the way.  I found myself second 

guessing the model and wondering if it really was going to work.  Now that my own kids and the students are 

back in school it was ALL worth it!  The students are SO happy.  They are flexible.  They don't care about the 

masks, or the distancing or the fact that they are with me all day.  We had a dance party in wellness (through 

google meet) this week and they loved it.  They got their first ELA book and they can't wait to start it.  I got 

them started on some math boost tasks this week and they were so excited that one student said, "It was so 

good to put a pencil on paper and use my brain!"  As a parent, I am so happy with how it is going for my two 

boys.  My students will do whatever it takes to never do remote learning again (their words)!  I just wanted to 

thank you for fighting for our students and getting them back.  They need to be in school. 

 

In this week’s bulletin we are providing two important updated protocols; the Daily COVID-19 Screening and 

the Quick Reference Sheet: Key Actions for Individual COVID-19 Events.  Please review these two protocols 

found on the following pages.  More detailed, specific protocols related to the events on the Quick Reference 

Sheet can be found on our Health & Safety Protocols webpage. 

  

https://sites.google.com/lincnet.org/lpsreopeningplan/health-protocols?authuser=0


Superintendent’s Letter Continued 

 

As we approach several long weekends, I want to remind you to follow the Governor’s Travel Order.  Please 

avoid non-essential travel to states that are not in the Lower Risk category.  There are very few states listed as 

lower risk.  This information is provided with a friendly reminder that our ability to keep our schools open is 

dependent upon each of us following appropriate health and safety guidelines even when not at school.  

Because our communities are small, it will only take a few positive cases to force us to close the schools.  Please 

do your part. 

 

At tomorrow night’s School Committee meeting we will be finalizing the district Mask Policy.  Please note that 

anyone not in a vehicle is expected to wear an appropriate mask while on our school campuses.  Once the 

policy is approved, I will send out the final copy. 

 

I hope that you will watch the School Committee Meeting as we will be honoring four long-time employees 

who are retiring this fall; Cathy Capizzi, Siobhan Rooney, Bob Theberge, and Sarah Wood. 

 

Many thanks to all of our faculty and staff for their continued hard work to get the school year off to a 

successful start.  Thank you for all you do for our students each and every day! 

 

All the best, 

 

 

 

 

 
* Permission granted for use of photo. 

 

Remote Learning Is A 

Family Balancing Act! 
 

 
 

Liam Stason spends his days with his 

grandparents while his parents are at work. 

Liam is in a Lincoln School remote cohort. 

 
 

https://www.mass.gov/info-details/covid-19-travel-order
https://www.mass.gov/info-details/covid-19-travel-order#lower-risk-states-


District Calendar of Upcoming Events 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Thursday, September 24 

 

 

Monday, September 28 

 

 

Thursday, October 8 

 

 

Monday, October 12 

 

 

Wednesday, October 14 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday, October 22 

 

 

Monday-Tuesday, November 2 & 3 

 

 

Wednesday, November 11 

 

 

Thursday, November 12 

 

 

Wednesday, November 18 

 

 

Thursday-Friday, November 26 & 27 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Committee Meeting - 7:00 p.m. – Virtual  

 

 

No School 

 

 

School Committee Meeting - 7:00 p.m. – Virtual  

 

 

No School 

 

 

Flu Shot Clinic for Town Employees - 12:45 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

 

School Building Committee Meeting - 7:00 p.m. – Virtual  

 

 

 

School Committee Meeting - 7:00 p.m. – Virtual Meeting 

 

 

No School 

 

 

No School 

 

 

School Committee Meeting - 7:00 p.m. – Virtual  

 

 

School Building Committee Meeting - 7:00 p.m. – Virtual 

 

 

No School 

 

 

 

 

Click here for the Full District 2020-2021 Academic Calendar 

 

   

  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/11PcDbFurLMMN1-EPYwkx-LmIEmEIvvSi/view


Daily COVID-19 Screening Protocols 
 

Click here for the Daily COVID-19 Screening Checklist 

Click here for the Massachusetts Travel Restrictions  

Click here for the Quick Reference Sheet 

Click here for a List of Test Sites 
Click here for the Interactive Testing Map 

 

  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1QyNdrHv3fJcSLeSHNpaotvuoMhulVnLt/view
https://www.mass.gov/info-details/covid-19-travel-order
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Tl6OcL1vRiYyqQhEXguQij4EXOmqEVpX/view
https://www.mass.gov/info-details/about-covid-19-testing#where-can-get-a-test?-
https://memamaps.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=eba3f0395451430b9f631cb095febf13


 

Quick Reference Sheet: Key Actions for Individual COVID-19 

 

  



Save the Date: Flu Shot Clinic 
 

  

 
Flu Shot Clinic 
 

A Flu Shot Clinic for LPS and Town of Lincoln employees 
 
When: October 14th from 12:45pm - 4:00pm 
Where: Hartwell Multipurpose Room or outside under the center field tent 
if weather conditions allow 
What to Bring: 
1) Completed Informed Consent Form found on the next page 
2) Your medical and prescription coverage Insurance Card 
 

 

Walgreens will provide flu shots for any employees. 
 

All employees are strongly encouraged to get a flu shot. 
Influenza vaccine is always important to receive to reduce the risk of 
getting sick with influenza, reduce the severity of disease if one does get 
sick (including the risk of hospitalization) due to influenza, as well as 
preventing the spread of influenza to others.  During the COVID-19 
pandemic, influenza vaccine will be especially critical to reduce the overall 
impact of respiratory illness on the population, protect vulnerable 
populations from severe illness, and decrease the overall burden on the 
healthcare system. 
 
 

 

  



 
 

 



L.A.S.M.P. 2020-2021 Brochure 
Click here to access the L.A.S.M.P. Brochure and related information. 

 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/126Bl8TyMjhhUco7t5lDeW82hsE4AgRlT


 



 

 



Lincoln School Lunch 

 
Lincoln Café 

Hanscom Cafe 

While the start of the school year looks a little different for everyone, I wanted to share with you some good 
news that schools nationwide received last week.  The USDA extended a waiver that allows schools to serve 
free lunch to ALL students, through 12/31/20.  We are thrilled with this news as it means that we will be able 
to provide all Lincoln Public Schools students with nutritious and nourishing food for free that will support 
them, both in school and at home. 

What this means for your family and for Lincoln Public Schools – 

-       Your children will receive a healthy lunch every school day, at no cost, in a safe and welcoming 
environment.  This applies to students who are attending classes in school or virtual classes at home.  Lunches 
must be ordered the prior day in advance using this link.  Lunch Order Form 

-          You may pick up meals for your children who are remote learners at designated schools or other meal 
sites that are distributing meals.  METCO students can pick up meals at a Boston Public School in your 
neighborhood. 

-          It allows Lincoln Public Schools to provide the most nourishing and appetizing meals possible for your 
children.  When your children eat school meals, it helps the school system by providing federal funds to the 
district. The more meals we serve, the more funding we receive, allowing us to focus on meal quality, variety 
and innovative practices.  If your children have never before participated in school meals, consider trying the 
program this year! 

-       It helps you save time and money. By allowing us to prepare meals for your children you don’t have to 
plan and shop for your children’s lunch each school day. 

The Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary Education has requested that the USDA extend 
free meals for all students for the entire school year. However, as of now, the USDA has only allowed this 
through December 31.  Therefore, families should still submit a household application to determine eligibility 
for free and reduced-price school meals.  This will also allow students to qualify for any additional benefits and 
ensure a seamless transition when schools move back to a paid program (if the waiver is not extended for 
January to June 2021).  The lunch benefit application is available to download at 
https://www.lincnet.org/Page/192. You may also choose to complete an application online at  
https://www.myschoolapps.com/ or Click here to start your application  or Haga click aquí para la solicitud en 
español. 

In addition, we also encourage families to apply for SNAP benefits.  SNAP provides monthly cash benefits (on 
an EBT card) to purchase groceries for eligible families. To apply for SNAP, visit www.startwithsnap.org or call 
the Project Bread FoodSource Hotline at 1-800-645-8333.  If you are unsure whether your family is eligible, the 
FoodSource Hotline can assist you with eligibility questions. Families approved for SNAP are directly eligible to 
receive free meals at school and do not need to fill out an application for free and reduced-price meals. 

https://forms.gle/A5FDUfyNBb4PxgiS9
https://www.lincnet.org/Page/192
https://www.myschoolapps.com/
https://www.myschoolapps.com/Home/DistrictRedirect/LINCOLNPS_MA?langid=1
https://www.myschoolapps.com/Home/DistrictRedirect/LINCOLNPS_MA?langid=2
https://www.myschoolapps.com/Home/DistrictRedirect/LINCOLNPS_MA?langid=2


Beginning on Monday, September 21, we plan to provide meals to Lincoln and Hanscom remote learners twice 
a week through parent/caregiver pick up process (a reminder -- METCO families students can pick up meals for 
their students at a Boston Public School in your neighborhood, following the Boston school’s procedures).  We 
are going to do two pickups, one on Monday (two meals) and one on Thursday (two meals); the menu will be 
the same as the in-person meal service.  Remote meals may be pre-ordered at chiggins@lincnet.org, weekly on 
Fridays for the following week. 

Meal pickup by parents/caregivers will be at 12:00 pm.  For Lincoln families, the pickup location will be under 
the gazebo/pergola at the Smith Building entrance; look for the last name of the student on the bag sitting on a 
table under the covering.  Please call the kitchen phone at 781-259-9400, ext. 2206 for any issues. 

For Hanscom families, the pickup location will be HMS driveway, on the pavement in front of the HMS Building, 
also at 12:00 pm.  Meals will be set up on a table, marked with the student's last name.  Please call the kitchen 
phone at 781-284-9640 for any issues. 
 
We will continue to refine our plans for how, when and where meals for in-school and remote learners will be 
provided.  Please reach out with any questions you might have. Your children are the reason we do our jobs 
and we are here to make sure that they are fueled with good food! 
 
Thank you, 
 
Cathleen 
Cathleen Higgins, SNS 
Lincoln Public Schools 
Director of Food Services 
School Nutrition Specialist 
SNA Certified Level 4 
ServSafe Certified 14490946 
Allergen Awareness Certified 
C.P.R. Certified 12/07/2016 
6 Ballfield Road 
Hartwell Building 2nd Floor 
Lincoln, Ma 01773 
 
Hartwell Ph: 781.259.9400 x4306 
Hartwell Fax:781.259.9246 
Hanscom Cafe kitchen: 781.274.9640 
Lincoln Cafe kitchen: 781.259.9400 x2206 
chiggins@lincnet.org 
 
 
Be sure to visit our Food Service Website at:https://www.lincnet.org/foodservices 
Lunch Order Form link 
https://www.myschoolbucks.com/ 
https://www.myschoolapps.com/ 
 
Click here to start your application  or Haga click aquí para la solicitud en español 

mailto:chiggins@lincnet.org
mailto:chiggins@lincnet.org
https://www.lincnet.org/foodservices
https://forms.gle/zerutV7BNRjJ656z9
https://www.myschoolbucks.com/
https://www.myschoolapps.com/
https://www.myschoolapps.com/Home/DistrictRedirect/LINCOLNPS_MA?langid=1
https://www.myschoolapps.com/Home/DistrictRedirect/LINCOLNPS_MA?langid=2


 
Lincoln Public Schools are united in standing with those who are calling out ingrained racism and violence 
toward people of color in our country and calling for acknowledgement of humanity in one another.  This is not 
just an issue for black and brown people, but an issue that impacts all of our futures. We must: 

 Listen to each other, showing compassion and empathy 
 Never turn our backs on senseless brutality 
 Continue to denounce injustices 
 Unify our voices to create systemic change 

During this painful time, let us work together to be a light to break the darkness that silence can bring. Let us 
facilitate education, healing, connection, and let us support each other and our communities. Every one of us 
needs to be part of the solution and we must work together to ensure that there is justice for all. 
 
In compliance with MGL C.66, all email correspondence to and from the Lincoln Public Schools is archived and 
may be a public record. 
 
USDA Nondiscrimination Statement In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of 
Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and employees, and 
institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, 
color, national origin, sex, religious creed, disability, age, political beliefs, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil 
rights activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by USDA. Persons with disabilities who require 
alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign 
Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits. Individuals who are 
deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 
877-8339. Additionally, program information may be made available in languages other than English. To file a 
program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) 
found online at: http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter 
addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of 
the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by: (1) mail: U.S. 
Department of Agriculture Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 1400 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; (2) fax: (202) 690-7442; or (3) email: program.intake@usda.gov. This institution 
is an equal opportunity provider 
  

http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov


Lincoln Café Grab & Go September Menu 

 
  



Hanscom Café Grab & Go September Menu 

 

 
  



Lincoln’s Employee Benefits Open Enrollment 

 

  



Employment Opportunities 

 
 

The School Committee subscribes to the fullest extent to the principle of the dignity of all people and of their labors and will take action 

to ensure that any individual within the District who is responsible for hiring and/or personnel supervision understands that applicants 

are employed, assigned, and promoted without regard to their age, color, active military/veteran status, disability, national origin, ancestry, 

race, religion, sex, gender identity, sexual orientation, pregnancy or pregnancy-related conditions, or housing status.  Every available 

opportunity will be taken in order to assure that each applicant for a position is selected on the basis of qualifications, merit and ability. 
 

Personnel presently employed by the Lincoln Public Schools are not required to submit a resume or letters of recommendation. 

Please submit applications online via the District’s secure online system at http://www.lincnet.org under “Employment Opportunities.” 
 

 

School 

 

Position 

 

Starting Date 

Hours/Week 

(If applicable) 

 

Compensation 

Contact 

Information 

Lincoln 

School 5-8 

• Long-Term 

Substitute 7th 

Grade Math 

Immediately  $266.59/day Sharon Hobbs 

Principal 

781-259-9408, X1300 

shobbs@lincnet.org 

 

Preschool @ 

Hanscom 

• Special Education 

Aide 

Immediately  $20.28/hour Lynn Fagan 

Preschool Coordinator 

lfagan@lincnet.org 

781-259-9889 

District • Long-Term 

Substitute 

Administrative 

Assistant 

Immediately   Mary Emmons 

Adm. For Student Services 

781-259-9403, X4401 

memmons@lincnet.org 

District • Bus Monitors – 

Lincoln Campus 

Immediately  $45.00/day Buck Creel, Administrator 

for Business and Finance 

bcreel@lincnet.org 

781-259-9400, X4301 

 

District • Substitute School 

Nurse 

RN or LPN 

Cerfification 

Required 

As Needed TBD $180 Full Day 

$90 Half Day 

Mary Emmons 

Adm. For Student Services 

781-259-9403, X4401 

memmons@lincnet.org 

 

District • Day-to-Day 

Substitute 

As Needed TBD $100 Full Day 

$60 Half Day 

Suzette Brydie 

Substitute Coordinator 

781-259-9402 

sbrydie@lincnet.org 

District • Cafeteria Worker 

Substitute 

As Needed TBD $13.93/hour Cathleen Higgins 

Food Services Coordinator 

781-259-9400, X4306 

chiggins@lincnet.org 

 

 

 

Click here for the full listing of Employment Opportunities. 
 

http://www.lincnet.org/
mailto:memmons@lincnet.org
mailto:lfagan@lincnet.org
mailto:memmons@lincnet.org
mailto:bcreel@lincnet.org
mailto:bcreel@lincnet.org
mailto:memmons@lincnet.org
mailto:sbrydie@lincnet.org
mailto:chiggins@lincnet.org
https://lincnet.tedk12.com/hire/index.aspx
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